INQUIRY INTO THE TOURISM AUSTRALIA BILL 2004
The Senate has referred the Tourism Australia Bill 2004 to the Senate Economics Legislation Committee for inquiry and report by 13 May 2004. 

The bill establishes Tourism Australia to be a body responsible for international and domestic tourism marketing and tourism research. Tourism Australia will amalgamate four existing bodies, the Australian Tourist Commission, See Australia, the Bureau of Tourism Research and the Tourism Forecasting Council. 

Establishing Tourism Australia was a proposal of the Tourism White Paper which presented the Government's medium to long term strategy for tourism. The White Paper identified a need for a body that would be flexible and responsive to the changing domestic and global environment of the tourism industry. It is intended that Tourism Australia will conduct research and analysis tailored to meet government and market needs. In doing so it will identify and focus resources on global tourism trends. 
Written submissions on the bill are invited, and should be lodged with the Secretariat by Tuesday, 27 April 2004.
Submissions should be sent to: 

The Secretary

Senate Economics Legislation Committee 

Room SG.64 

Parliament House

CANBERRA  ACT  2600 

The Committee encourages the lodgement of submissions in electronic form to economics.sen@aph.gov.au. Please ensure that a postal address and phone number is enclosed with all emailed submissions.

